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Please find below a statement from OFCOM UK to the JCA-AHF meeting on 30 May 2014:
From: Keith Gibbins [mailto:Keith.Gibbins@ofcom.org.uk] 
Sent: 20 May 2014 15:34
To: Andrea Saks
Subject: OFCOM CONSULTATION ON RELEASE OF 2.3 AND 3.4 GHz SPECTRUM BANDS

Dear Andrea,

 

I am writing to you in your capacity as Chairman ITU Joint Coordinating Activity on Accessibility and Human Factors, following your recent response to our consultation on coexistence issues for the release of spectrum at 2.3 GHz and 3.4 GHz. We welcome this engagement from the assistive listening device-user community. However, we note there may be some confusion in some of the responses relating to our proposals and the specific frequencies we are intending to release. We would therefore be grateful if you could share the following statement with any of your members who may have an interest:

 

The Ofcom consultation relates to a different frequency (the 2350 to 2390 MHz spectrum band) from that used by assistive listening devices (2400 to 2483.5 MHz).  We believe the risk of interference to assistive listening devices using frequencies close to the 2.3 GHz band is minimal and our consultation sought views on this.

 

We are always working with stakeholders to understand their spectrum needs. As part of our work in this sector, we are keen to work with industry to investigate any interference issues, and have put in place a testing programme, inviting manufacturers to contact us if they are interested in participating. Four manufacturers have already indicated they want to participate and we are engaging with a further three on these matters, including a cochlear implant manufacturer. After the results of the testing programme are known, we will review them and consider in conjunction with responses from the consultation. 

 

We also have an on-going dialogue with multiple parties, including Action on Hearing Loss, and want to engage with manufacturers of assistive listening devices to understand the technical parameters of their equipment.

 

If you have any questions on this matter please let us know.

 

Yours,

 

Keith Gibbins
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